
    Schoolyard Regreening Begins 
at Queen Elizabeth Public School

On Friday, August 29th, an enthusiastic group of
parents, students and other volunteers braved the morning
drizzle to begin working on the schoolyard regreening
project at Queen Elizabeth Public School.  This spring the
school was selected as the winner of VETAC’s Ugliest
Schoolyard Contest for 2008.  Thanks to a generous
donation from Xstrata Nickel and a variety of other
project supporters in the community, this school will
receive more than $25,000 in support for its schoolyard
redevelopment project.

Sudbury Horticultural Society member and Master
Gardener James St. John, with input from the school
community, worked to develop a master plan for the
project which will be completed this fall.  During this first
phase of the project five large Linden trees, five large
ivory silk lilac trees and three large crab apple trees were
added to the schoolyard.  More than one hundred cedar
trees were planted to form a hedge around the large
grassed area at the front of
the school and an additional
forty were planted along the
fence at the back of school.

A number of our
Ho r t icu l t u ra l So c ie t y
members volunteered their
time to help out with this very
ambitious project.  Madeleine
Genier, Wayne Hugli,
Georgette Mitchell and Lisa
Robinson worked with parent

and student volunteers throughout the day to assist
with the planting of the hedge while society members
Paul Holla and James St. John worked with other
volunteers to install the large trees with the help of an
excavator donated by Echo Rentals and a fork lift

donated by Nordoors.  All of
the trees for this part of the
project were provided by
Ho llas Pro duce and
Greenhouses and bone meal
and triple mix were provided
by Freskiw Farms, thanks to
the generosity of Xstrata
Nickel.

During the next phase
of the project, a large garden will be developed and
eleven park benches will be installed to develop an
outdoor classroom where teachers can bring their
students to learn more about nature and the
environment. 

 The Sudbury Master Gardeners, Sudbury
Horticultural Society and a number of local garden
centres will provide the materials that are needed for
the new gardens. If you would like to volunteer some
time to help out with the preparation and planting of
the new gardens please contact Wayne Hugli by
phone at 693-2476 or e-mail at whugli@hotmail.com
(Below: Paul Holla, James St.John, Georgette
Mitchell and Madeleine Genier)
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